






Submission on RC No 230398

I oppose the application in it’s entirety based on the following:

1) The number of residential lots that are either wholly or partly
outside the Building Line Restriction (BLR) and their high level
of visibility from outside the Bannockburn township. The
application is not just seeking relief for a minor breach of the
BLR, it is in effect asking that the BLR to be completely ignored.
For this reason I believe the council must decline this
application in it’s entirety.

2) The average size of the proposed 20 residential lots at 1696 m2
is considerably less than the permitted average per the ODP.
Approving this application would create a precedent which
would benefit the balance of the land for the applicant.
It would also compromise the character, amenity value and
settlement pattern within the Bannockburn settlement.
It is the council’s responsibility to uphold the integrity of the
district plan and as such I believe they should reject this
application.

3) The incomplete and inadequate Landscape Assessment Report
and the incorrect statements and conclusions contained within
it. I believe that the report and its accompanying photographs
fall well short to provide adequate support that there will be
low to moderate effect on the landscape.

4) The detrimental impact on the visual landscape due largely to
the proposed breach of the BLR, proposed mitigation to the
skyline and the ineffectiveness of the proposed mitigation to
reduce the impact of the breaches. I believe the mitigation
proposed of restrictions to building height and footprint size is
‘smoke and mirrors” and will not eliminate the negative impact
of the lots outside of the BLR.



5) The effect that the proposed subdivision would have on traffic
along Terrace Street. There are currently approximately
nineteen houses on Terrace Street. The addition of a further
twenty will effectively double the traffic.
The current CODC standard for roading and infrastructure
recommend a maximum of twenty houses to be serviced by a
cul-de-sac so this proposal doubles the number set out in the
guidelines.

Martin Early.


